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Reflections of the Rector

Every October, the Church celebrates “Respect
Life Month.” In some sense, it is a shame that we
have to set aside a special month to focus on the
respect for life, as we are called to respect life
every day. Sadly, we live in a culture that does
not value life, especially in its most vulnerable
states, the unborn, the elderly, the poor and
forgotten. This year’s theme is “Be not afraid.” It
is a fitting theme as it is one of the most
repeated phrases in all the Bible. Fear often holds us back from standing up for
the truth and witnessing to the Gospel. It is with God’s grace, the strength of
His Word, and Sacraments that we are equipped to build up the Kingdom and

proclaim the Gospel.

A respect for life at all stages requires us to exercise the virtue of charity on all
levels, first to each other and then to those we encounter and minister. The
Second Vatican Council teaches us, in the document Lumen Gentium: “But if
charity is to grow and fructify in the soul like a good seed, each of the faithful
must willingly hear the word of God and carry out his will with deeds, with the
hclp of his grace; he must frequently partakc of the sacraments, chicﬂy the
Eucharist, and take part in the liturgy; he must constantly apply himself to
prayer, self-denial, active brotherly service and the practice of all virtues (LG
42)”

In the parish this is realized in several practical levels, in our food pantry,
rcligir)us education program, adult faith formation opportunities, parish
groups, dinners, and in our liturgical assembly. Sometimes as Christians we fail
to exercise charity. This might be as simple as not moving over in a pew when
people are trying to sit down, running out of Mass carly or being rude and
negative in an interaction with someone. Sometimes our lack of charity is more
severe. Respect Life month calls all of us to receive each other as Christ with

reverence and dignity.

T hope that these fall days bring a sense of thanksgiving for the gifts and fruits of
the earth. We are called to be a grateful people, and the Eucharist is our act of
thanksgiving. We will gather as a parish family on October 29th for our parish
turkey dinner at our Saint Joseph worship site. It is a great way to meet each
other, share fellowship, and volunteer to help out for the good of the parish. 1

hope that all of you will get involved and join us for the dinner.

Let us take to heart Jesus words, “Do not be afraid.” Let us be bold in our
witness and proclamation of the Gospel. I also want to thank those of you who
have already pledged to the Diocesan Annual Appeal. If you have not done so,
please consider a gift as it is a great benefit to our parish and helps the Bishop

and the parish to carry out the ministry of making Christ present in the world.

May God bless you abundantly!
In Christ,
Fr. Lingle

August Parish Tithing: $90,579.33

Sacred Music

Beginning on October 1Ist at 7:00 p.m., the

Cathedral will offer the greater Sioux City
community an opportunity for quiet, reflective
prayer with the Office of Compline. This service
will be offered on the 1st Sunday of each month.
Part of a Cathedral’s role is to be a center of prayer
for the entire community, for all Christians
regardless of church affiliation. By offering this
prayer opportunity we seek to fulfill this part of
the Cathedral’s mission in our city and region.

What is the Office of Compline?

In the Roman Catholic Church, priests are
required by canon law to pray the entire Liturgy of
the Hours each day while deacons are required to
pray the morning and evening hours. The Second
Vatican Council also exhorted the Christian laity
to take up the practice, and as a result, many lay
people have begun reciting portions of the Liturgy
of the Hours. The Office of Compline is the final
office of the day. It is a short service with an

overriding character of thanksgiving.
g gIving

Who can participate?
All people are welcome to this service, Catholic
and Protestant alike.

This is a sung service

The traditional way of praying the Office of
Compline is that of a sung service. Those who
attend will find the congregation’s portion easily
accessible. The choir will take a leadership role by
singing the psalms and final prayer, the Nunc
Dimittis, or Song of Simeon. The final hymn is
always the Salve Regina. This is a great opportunity
for those who wish to sing in a choir but don’t have
the time to commit to a regular schedule to join

us. Rehearsals will be at 6:00 p.m. in the choir loft.

Matthew Geerlings
Director of Sacred Music



New Evangelization & Catechesis with Karmen Darwin

Our Religious Education program began in September, and I have enjoyed observing the students in the
classrooms with their catechists praying, learning, and growing closer to Christ and his Church. Our
catechists work hard and dedicate much prayer, time, and effort into teaching the Religious Education classes
and their ministry provides a great service to the families and children in our parish. Their instruction in the
classroom ultimately seeks to support the parents in their role as the first and principal educators of their
children in the faith, and the Rcligious Education classes can only bear fruit to the extent that parents are
striving to fulfill this role. The Catechism of the Catholic Church teaches that each family is considered a domestic church where
children are br()ught up in the school of faitll, prayer, and virtue. Each hmi]y has a mission to reflect the love of God to the world so
that others might be drawn to the Gospel. As we turn back to the routines of the school year, I wanted to offer encouragement and

ideas to parents who are striving to create a school of holiness in their homes:

. Attend Sunday Mass as a family and plan opportunities to celebrate the Sacrament of Confession.

. Prepare for Sunday Mass by reading the Gospel as a family beforehand.

. Begin and end cach day in prayer as a family. Learning about the Liturgy of the Hours can help give structure to these prayer
times, while allowing your family to more fully unite your prayers to those of the universal Church.

. Make the faith present in your home through the presence of crucifixes and sacred art.

» Celebrate each family member’s baptismal anniversary and saint day.

. Become familiar with the Church's liturgical calendar so that you can observe liturgical seasons, such as Advent, Lent, and
Easter, as well as memorials, feasts, and solemnities in your family life.

. Read about the lives of the saints as a family.

. Pray for one another’s intentions.

. Take a family pilgrimage to a shrine or church.

. In addition to memorized prayers of the Rosary and various Novenas, offer children opportunities for silent prayer.

L Learn about the virtues and intentionally strive to grow in them through the daily opportunities that come with family life.

. Frequently visit www.sccathedral.org/family for a continuing list of ideas and resources for parents and families!

Youth Ministry at the Cathedral

The Cathedral of the Epiphany’s Youth Ministry program’s purpose is to help
young people along in their discipleship by providing a place for community,
prayer, and catechetical formation. Youth Group is an opportunity for youth
who would like to explore their faith, grow in their relationship with God, serve
the community, and meet other teens who are striving to be faithful to Christ
and the Church. A priest is present during Youth Group activities and the teens
have frequent opportunities for Eucharistic Adoration and the Sacrament of
Confession. The High School Youth Group has fundraised money in the past to
travel and attend events like the March for Life in Washington D.C. as well as
youth conferences such as One Bread, One Cup, sponsored by St. Meinrad
Archabbey.

Middle School Youth Group consists of 6th, 7th, and 8th gradcrs and High
School Youth Group is made of 9th, 10th, 11th, and 12th gradcrs. The Middle
School and High School Youth Nights include a meal, games, and a presentation

on the faith and prayer. In addition to Youth l\'ights, a High School Bible Study
called Iluminate and a High School Girl's Group are scheduled once a month.
These events are free and all Middle School and High School youth are invited!

The Youth Group is grateful of the parish’s continued support of Youth Ministry.
The volunteers who assist withYouth Group events and donate food, along with
the parishioners who make financial gifts through the use of the Youth Group

envelopes are especially appreciated.







